
I have reviewed the representations regarding our recent application for a premises licence at 16 
Goulston Street and we would like to make the following amendments in response to these 
representations: 

  
1. Operating Schedule number 2 - we will remove the provision of late-night refreshments; this 

is because we have amended the hours so that events will finish no later than 00:00. 
  

2. Licence A for plays - Removal of performances to take place outdoors and amend the times 
to Monday - Friday 10:00 - 22:00 
  

3. All licensed activities to operate on the following times:  
Monday - Wednesday 11:00 - 22:00 
Thursday - Saturday 11:00 - 23:00 
No activities on Sunday 

  4.  Removal of non-standard timings for bank holiday     

  
  5.  No amplified sound in the external courtyard 

  
  6.   Inclusion of the following points under prevention of public nuisance: 

 Notices will be displayed to ask all guests at events to be respectful of neighbours and to 
keep the noise to a minimum as they leave the building.  
  

 No drinking will be permitted in the External Courtyard and all events will be finished by 
00:00 on Fridays and Saturdays, Monday to Thursday will be 23:00.   
  

 Challenge 25 will be operated.   
  

 Events will be operated mainly for students and their guests to promote the London 
Metropolitan University activities such as exhibitions, media films with the occasional social 
event for student, No late night activities will be taking place.  
  

 Amplified sound levels will be monitored and regulated.    
 
 
 
In addition to the above amendments the reason for this application is so that the University can 
provide more opportunities for engagement through exhibitions and talks, some of which offer 
licensed activities, and student end of year celebrations. We have managed these events with 
Temporary Events Notice (TEN) but the demand for these events are increasing along with our 
partnership team looking to hold more community engagement events, which mean that a 
permanent licence would remove the need to request a TEN for each event.  There is no desire or 
requirement to hold any club style events into the early hours of the morning and our relationship 
with local residents is extremely important to us.  
  
 


